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Jefferson Drew, N4JDU 
President
OMIK Amateur Radio Association 
1108 Center Street Birmingham, AL 35204 
209.936.9915 
June 5, 2016
President Barack Obama

The White House. 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20500 
Dear President Obama, 
This letter is to inform you about OMIK Amateur Radio Association, Inc. and to recognize your achievement as President. OMIK, the nation’s largest minority Amateur Radio was founded in 1952 by African Americans, many of whom had served in World War II, including Tuskegee Airmen. These ham radio operators believed that radio communications would be an aid in their travels through the country, especially in the South.
Where due to segregations, accommodations for Blacks were limited.

In 63 years OMIK has grown to more than 330 members in almost every state and in several countries. 
organization’s members embrace most of the new technologies authorized by the FCC, and have established digital networks in which members communicate in traditional methods and across the Internet to connect with OMIK members and other ham radio operators around the world. 
OMIK has provided more than $110,000 in scholarships to help students pursue their higher educational goals. In addition, OMIK members provide free training to help youth and adults acquire ham radio licenses. In fact, one member in Oklahoma has a program in Lawton, Oklahoma that has helped a large number of students become licensed ham radio operators.  OMIK members regularly participate with local organizations by providing communications for community events.  
During your first inauguration, OMIK held a special event activity in which more than 60 ham radio operators from the US and many countries contacted OMIK members and received a specially designed certificate commemorating your inauguration as President. 
OMIK members congratulate you and your administration for your leadership during the past 7 years in making our country more secure at home and abroad and healthier through the Affordable Care Act.  
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For me, I am a civil rights Foot-soldier a lifelong resident of “Dynamite Hill”  in Birmingham and a childhood pseudo nephew of Uncle Mike (Martin Luther King, Jr.) who was often my roommate during the movement. I am especially honored by the poise and dignity you have shown to the world during your presidency.  I know that my parents and Uncle Mike are well pleased.

Our best regards to your continued success. 
Sincerely, 
Jefferson J Drew 
